For 
1.
Call to order

Approved. 

2.
Approval of Agenda

Approved.

3.
Approval of Academic Senate Minutes of March 27, 2012

Approved.

4.
Introductions
Guests present were Reza Kamali, Kathy Norman, Annie Hor, Kevin Nemeth, Dennis  Shimek,  James Tuedio, Daryl Moore, Robert Marino, Linda Nowak, Gabe Bolton, Ron Noble, Betsy Eudey and John Sarraille.  

5.
Announcements 
Filling provided signature forms for the Governors ballot measure for this fall.  We are all are aware of our states finances.  The petitions are at the back of the room, so please sign them on your way out. 

Manrique noted that the spring meeting for the retirees group is next week at Henry’s restaurant in Turlock.  They received a letter of appreciation from the AVP of University Advancement for the donations of 3 scholarships and to the Trans California Pathway project. They also received a letter from the President commending the group’s value for fulfilling the mission of the University.  

When the CSU-ERFA executive committee met with associate vice-chancellor Ron Vogel recently, he expressed interest in taking steps to have a closer relationship with the retirees and the state-wide senate, and even perhaps an office in Long Beach.   There’s also a program that some are familiar with, SPSS" (Statistical Package for the Social Sciences) access was taken away from retirees. Many protested and it was restored.  Some are still doing research and are the connection to you who are faculty members now. Retired faculty members continue to do research and are walking history books on controversial issues such as shared governance.

Sarraille said that the CFA has begun conducting a strike action vote which started on Monday and will continue thru the end of next week. There will be electronic voting this week and next week it will be in person on Monday - Thursday, in the Vasche Library lobby, from 10am to 2 pm.  
6.
Committee Reports/Questions
Colnic said that this came up at the last Graduate Council meeting.  The CSU is looking at either a reduction or elimination of Graduate student grants. Several campuses weighed in opposing this and the GC will be discussing this on Thursday as a high priority item.  The GC will decide if they would like to be on record with other campuses opposing cuts to graduate student grants.  

Gerson noted that the FDC recommended Betsy Eudey for a second term as Director of the FCETL. VP Kornuta has made the offer and Betsy accepted, but everything is contingent on funding.  We are hoping to maintain the same level of funding and staffing as before.  

O’Brien asked Tuedio to report on the Holistic Academic Program Review Committee (HAPR).

Tuedio said that there will be meeting on Friday, April 27th, and the HAPR committee will review some criteria to be used in making decisions.  They want to make sure these are given the priority they deserve in any subsequent analysis that goes into the discussion of where to make cuts.  It’s important to realize that we just finished a college level review.  Colleges submitted base reductions to commit for next year to meet the reduction target they were given. The HAPR is still discussing the impact of those cuts.  This committee was given the task of cutting $2.1million reduction plus an additional $1 million in benefits for Academic Affairs.  The committee has probably identified $1.3 million in sustainable cuts but the remaining cuts proposed for 2012-13 may not be sustainable since they reflect cuts to areas where there is strong student demand and would impact the delivery of our class schedule. They still have about an $800,000 gap to cover, so the criteria will be very important in helping them frame their recommendations.  

7.
Second Reading Items  

a.
3/AS/12/UEPC Policy for Declaration of Major (revised 4/5/12) 
Foreman noted that this would require that students who have reached the junior level or are transfers with more than 60 units declare a major. The changes reflect the discussion we had in the Senate and it calls for re-evaluation in two years.
3/AS/12/UEPC Policy for Declaration of Major
Be it resolved:  That students attending CSU, Stanislaus must declare a major once they have accumulated 60 units of credit toward graduation; and be it further

Resolved:  Those students who transfer from other institutions with 60 units or more must declare a major by the beginning of their second semester on campus; and be it further 

Resolved: that students who do not declare a major by the time specified in this resolution be prevented from registering via a hold on their registration until such time as they do declare a major; and be it further

Resolved:  That the efficacy of this policy be evaluated by the University Educational Policy Committee in two years, by the end of the academic year 2013-2014.
Rationale:   Frequent advising and specific academic goals help keep students on track to graduate in a timely fashion.  The current lean budget situation makes the efficient use of academic resources even more important.  This policy change requires students to choose a specific path toward graduation that will also connect them with an adviser in an academic field under the mandatory advising policy within majors.   This may reduce the number of “Super Seniors.”

Khodabandeh said that the 60 unit number was discussed by ASI, and they believe the numbers are reasonable as is the timeframe.  ASI supports this policy.

Burroughs asked what was the rationale for making it a declaration at the second semester if the students come in with 60 units.

Foreman said that they asked our ASI representative to provide input on this. We also noted a student might not know exactly what they want to do in their first semester here, so this would allow students to make that choice.

Strahm moved to vote on the question.  Results of the vote, 44 yes, 0 no, 0 abstentions.  It was unanimous to pass this resolution. 

b.
4/AS/12/UEPC Mandatory Advising for Undeclared Students (revised 4/5/12) 
Foreman noted that this requires that students who have not declared a major must have advising every year. UEPC removed the part about “adequate resources” because it was suggested that this was not UEPC’s place to say that. This revised version is due to the discussion we had previously at the Senate. 
4/AS/12/UEPC Mandatory Advising for Undeclared Students
Be it resolved:  That all students who have not yet declared a major shall receive academic advising each semester; and be it further

Resolved:  That this required advising be enforced by a hold on students’ registration until advising is completed each semester; and be it further

Resolved:   That responsibility for advising students without majors rest with the Academic Resource Center or other office designated by administration.

Rationale: Frequent advising helps keep students on track to graduate in a timely fashion.  Students without majors are advised during student orientation, but they may not receive much further advisement until they select a major, relying instead on friends or others not trained to deliver effective advising.   Both students and the institution are harmed when poor or no advising leads students to take seats in courses they do not need.    This concern takes on even greater importance when resources are scarce. 
Baker asked if the mention of “or other office” could mean departmental offices? Foreman said that it could mean anything.

Baker noted that then his faculty is worried, because their workload could increase due to this policy.

Foreman thinks that Baker’s concern is not unreasonable. Baker asked if there could be a friendly amendment to remove the words “or other office”.  Foreman would consider that a friendly amendment.

Espinoza said that this is becoming a pressing issue. The reality is such that we have to look for ways to make cuts, and that is her concern. We need the policy, but she is worried about the Resource Center’s ability to do this.

Provost Strong thinks that the words “or other office” could mean that it leaves it up to other offices outside of the academic departments.  For example, if the athletics office decided to take on some of this load. An administrative office is an administrative office, so he doesn’t think this has to do with departments at all.

Baker asked if the wording can be changed?

Tuedio said that this is focused on undeclared students, so it is not likely to impact program faculty in Psychology.  But we should be aware of the uneven distribution of advising responsibilities that fall on faculty in different departments. Departments with larger majors have higher advising loads among their faculty, but others experience much lower advising demands due to the small numbers of majors they advise.  He doesn’t see why we would distribute undeclared majors to faculty who already have heavy advising loads, but we might want to consider assigning undeclared students to faculty in programs without significant advising demands.  

Khodabandeh acknowledged what Tuedio said, but this policy is not likely to raise such concerns. 

Provost Strong said that he wouldn’t ask departments with majors to advise non-major students unless there is a desire from the student to be in that major.  This is something which the departments do anyway. So he doesn’t think we would unduly add these students to those majors.

Tuedio said that as Honors Director he advises undeclared students often.  He has plenty of latitude to help those students figure out where they would like to direct their studies, and then he refers them to that discipline. The faculty are here to help our students understand what the academic programs of the university have to offer.  He’s concerned they might not receive faculty advising to help them sort out their options.

Regalado hears speculation on what people think this means, and that should be a concern. He hears from Baker a call for more explicit language. 

Foreman said that one of the concerns that came up in the committee was that faculty could be assigned to the Academic Resource Center. For example, if a faculty member needed one more unit they might be assigned to do advising at the Center. There is nothing that we know of that prevents that.

Sarraille thinks that faculty do need to be very concerned of the possibility of being assigned an excessive workload. There are many ways that this can occur in the current climate. There are a lot of ways of looking at getting work done. Even though a faculty member may not do a lot of advising he or she may do a lot of other things and not have time to take on additional work.

Results of the vote 31 yes, 8 no, 5 abstained.  The resolution passes.  
8.
First Reading Item

a.
20/AS/11/UEPC CSU, Stanislaus Policy for the Suspension and Discontinuance of Academic Programs (approved by UEPC on 4/5/12) 
Foreman moved the following resolution, seconded by Filling.  This policy has been in formulation for about a year and a half now. It has seen a couple of complete revisions including the one you see before you. He hopes everyone has had a chance to review it. We currently only have a Discontinuance Policy and this puts suspension in front of discontinuance.  

California State University, Stanislaus

University Educational Policies Committee

20/AS/11/UEPC Resolution – Policy for the Suspension and Discontinuance of Academic Programs

BE IT RESOLVED:  That the University revises the Policy for the Discontinuance of Academic Programs to include procedures for program suspension, and be it further 

RESOLVED:  That the title be renamed “Policy for the Suspension and Discontinuance of Academic Programs,” and be it further

RESOLVED:  That the Academic Senate of California State University, Stanislaus approve the attached revised Policy for the Suspension and Discontinuance of Academic Programs, and be it further

RESOLVED:  That this policy be effective upon approval by the President, and that this policy replace the current 19/AS/03/UEPC Policy for the Discontinuance of Academic Programs.

RATIONALE:   CSU Stanislaus currently has a policy for the discontinuance of programs, developed as a result of a letter from the Chancellor’s Office dated January 26, 1979, but we do not currently have a policy on suspension of programs.  One program, the major in French, has been suspended, but there is no regularized process by which suspension can be accomplished.  The recent issue of the Computer Information Systems major has foregrounded our need for policies leading to both suspension and discontinuation.  

This policy combines program suspension and discontinuance into one continuous process.  This fusing of the two policies makes sense for three reasons:  

1) The features required for discontinuance policies outlined by the Chancellor’s Office require a period of transition during which currently enrolled students are offered opportunities to fulfill the requirements of the discontinued program; this period dovetails easily into a period of suspension that precedes the decision to discontinue a program. 

2) Most of the advantages of discontinuance can be realized by suspending a program, but suspension rather than discontinuance gives troubled programs an opportunity to affect changes that may revive their viability.   

3) The discontinuance of a program makes reviving it in the future difficult to impossible, so discontinuance should be a patient process resulting in a deliberate choice to be taken only when no other alternatives can be discovered.

BF:rle UEPC approved 10/13/11
McCulley had a suggestion to amend this last semester to include displacement of staff as well as faculty, so why was staff not included?

Foreman said that it met opposition as it suggested that we needed to find places for staff should a program be suspended or discontinued.   

McGhee asked if there isn’t already a procedure for staff when people are discontinued for bumping and realigning.  Yes, per McCulley

McCulley was hoping that staff would be included because it speaks about administrators. She was hoping that it would be within the thought process.

Baker is not completely familiar with how committees are constituted, but he knows that in the past it has been an issue. Shouldn’t this policy include the CoC instead of UEPC and the Provost in item #3? 

Provost Strong thinks that  item # 3 was from the original policy as follows: 
1. Special Program Review Committee Members
Within 30 days of the receipt of a request for a Special Program Review for possible suspension or discontinuation, the Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs, in consultation with the University Educational Policies Committee / Graduate Council, shall appoint a Special Program Review Committee to conduct the review.  This committee shall consist of:

a. three tenured faculty, at least one of whom shall be from the affected program;

b. the Dean of the College in which the program is housed; and

c. a student representative selected by Associated Students, Incorporated.

Foreman noted that under #2, item c in the second list it does include staff in the impact section under the first bullet as follows: 
a. a detailed analysis of quantitative and qualitative costs and benefits potentially realized by suspension or discontinuance of the program, including impacts on :

· students, faculty (including on-campus faculty transfers), and staff;

· library support, university services, current or pending grants;

· the community

Provost Strong noted that on page 7 there is an appendix for undergraduate programs. He thinks that we should add to this appendix the page he distributed titled “CSU Trustee Policy on Academic Program Planning Includes Designation of “foundational programs”.  This is a policy document from the Chancellor’s office which he would like to have included in this policy as part of the appendix. It elaborates on the appendix, and in particular it is an important item on the document for the basic core undergraduate programs. This appendix comes from 1980 and this document is an elaboration of the 1980 document which includes other programs mentioned in item #2 that constitute core programs. 
Regalado has a concern with # 3 on the composition of the review committee. As it stands now the Provost in consultation with UEPC and GC shall appoint the faculty committee members. Consultation could mean anything. The way it is written now the Provost could appoint anybody. Is there any concern about this?

Foreman said that throughout this process, the intent was to create a policy that can be approved. The changes you see here are by in large accommodations to that process.

Regalado said if that’s the case, why not change the language from “in consultation with” to “with approval”.
Provost Strong noted that he wouldn’t approve that. He thinks that in consultation means what it says and it is important. He thinks that there are three tenured faculty on the committee, and at least one from the affected programs. He would be opposed to Regalado’s recommendation.

Regalado can appreciate how this comes from an existing policy, but we are here to change the policy.  This is suggesting that consultation is agreeable to the faculty, and he doesn’t  think it would carry much weight. Why the resistance to “with approval from UEPC”?

Tan said that she has a concern from FBAC’s view on this if FBAC is never given an opportunity to review the potential financial impact of program suspension or discontinuance. She is not sure why the FBAC group is not mentioned in the document, when it is part of program approval.

McGhee has a concern. In a perfect world consultation is adequate, but given the potential for financial disruptions in the future, things can get nasty.  Since we are supposed to use shared governance, then something as important as discontinuance of a program should have a shared responsibility instead of an advisory responsibility. He understands what we are trying to approve, but sometimes approving something to get it through is not worth it.

Foreman noted that we do have a discontinuance policy, but not one for suspension. We have one program which was suspended by UEPC. He thinks it is important for us to have a policy to suspend a program. As the policy points out, discontinuance means telling the Chancellor’s Office that we are discontinuing the program and reinstatement would require doing everything all over again from the beginning.  A suspension would mean taking it off the books on campus and allowing it to be easier to bring back.

McGhee thinks it is important to have a policy on suspension, but he is not sure why it can’t have a more equitable appointment process in # 3 and not giving up shared governance.

Perea-Ryan thinks that this elongates how long it takes these to get through. This would mean the programs would be suspended instead of being discontinued. 

Filling echoed what McGhee said. He thinks the former policy comes from a time when there was not such a bad relationship between faculty and administration. He thinks that  faculty should choose the faculty representatives for a committee.

Provost Strong thinks the fact that there are three faculty on the committee means that there is a very strong representation of faculty, and he thinks to change the wording so there is no consultation with the Provost of the faculty is unwise.

McGhee suggested a possible way to address what the Provost just mentioned.  Would the Provost look favorably on the situation where the Provost and CoC agree on who is going to be on the committee so it would be a shared appointment?  

Eudey has been trying to follow this, but she is uncomfortable with the last paragraph under 6 that allows discontinuation to occur under certain circumstances as follows:
If a suspended program is unable to fulfill its goals within the first five-year period or after any of the prior one year reviews, and the University Educational Policies Committee / Graduate Council and Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs conclude that a continuation of suspension is not likely to result in re-establishment of the program, the University may begin the process of discontinuing the program.  Given that extensive review occurred before suspension, the Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs, after consultation with the relevant reviewing bodies named in this policy, may waive further review and discontinue the program.  Circumstances that may lead to this conclusion include (but are not limited to) 1) failure of program faculty to submit an annual progress document in a timely manner, 2) failure of program faculty to meet goals and/or deadlines included in their reimplementation plan, 3) substantive changes in circumstances that make recovery of the program unlikely.  If a suspended program is discontinued early, the relevant reviewing bodies and administrators will explain their reasoning in writing to the Academic Senate.
These are situations where there could be great disagreements on these issues, and consultation does not require agreement. She feels like it makes it hard for programs and faculty to be sure what their status is in this situation. She is concerned about losing the direct move into the discontinuation process that includes shared governance and oversight. Just getting discontinued without an opportunity for input or feedback on these issues worries her.

Foreman noted that in its previous iteration this policy was much more specific on this issue, but it was not acceptable to the administration. They wanted wiggle room, so it became incumbent to us to make sure these actions weren’t entirely arbitrary and to require that these actions would be reported to the senate. Someone said “politics is the art of the possible” so he thinks we are trying to move to what is possible. He thinks that the questions we are thinking about today are all about that.

Filling thinks that this is taking us back to the Pandell doctrine of 2001. It was made abundantly clear that when you need faculty for committees you ask the faculty who that should be. He doesn’t see a reason to change this, nor does he understand why the Provost wants to change that.

Provost Strong would not want to preclude the discontinuation to happen sooner if that is appropriate.

Eudey understands that there are cases when there is general agreement that a program under suspension should be discontinued, and the discontinuation policy includes the possibility of a speedy process. an expedited discontinuation review, if the faculty so agree. If there seems to be great clarity then that expedited policy is already in place in the existing discontinuation policy.  Moving from suspension to enactment of the discontinuation policy is preferred to her than having less oversight via the language in the proposed suspension policy, just in case.

This resolution will return as a second reading item at the last meeting of the Senate. 

b.
5/AS/12/FBAC Budget Priority Resolution (Sense of the Senate) 
Tan moved the resolution, seconded by McGhee. Tan noted that the FBAC members took into  consideration the environment we’re in now, especially with the HAPR process. FBAC decided that for this year they would bring forth their main priority. FBAC felt that we should be clear to focus on the academic mission of the University and the importance of the Liberal Arts education on this campus. When it comes to budget decisions, the administration should be thinking of providing students with a quality education. 

5/AS/12/FBAC Budget Priority Resolution 

Sense of Senate
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Faculty of California State University, Stanislaus affirm the commitment of the CSU to public access to affordable high-quality instruction, and be it further
RESOLVED: That the primary budget priority for CSU Stanislaus faculty is maintaining the academic mission of the University, and be it further

RESOLVED: That University budgeting practices should protect the academic integrity of the schedule of classes, including promoting the importance of Liberal Arts Education, and be it further

RESOLVED: That the priority above shall apply to all budgetary decisions, effective immediately. 
RATIONALE: 
Despite budget vagaries, higher education remains the mission of the University.  As such, students and faculty play core roles on this campus, and the student/faculty dyad should be prioritized in budgeting decisions. 
As the University contemplates the strategic addition of new elements to the curriculum, the core mission of the University remains its most distinguishing feature. Specifically, UEE academic endeavors should be revenue neutral or revenue enhancing, and not serve to drain scarce resources. These non-state programs should adopt a supportive posture in their relation to the mission of the University. 

This priority reflects the will of the faculty and should be followed in all tactical or strategic budget discussions and decision-making involving Academic Affairs. The Academic Senate, FBAC and the faculty representatives of UBAC continue to serve as the representatives of the Faculty in these discussions and decision-making processes, as stipulated in the Constitution of the General Faculty.

FBAC has provided prior statements of faculty budget priorities as follows: 
5/AS/12/FBAC Approved by FBAC on 4/4/12 
Colnic said that it would be nice to have a sense of the senate resolution to guide budget prioritization.  

Petrosky would like to waive the first reading and move to a second reading, seconded by McGhee.  McGhee thinks it's a good topic to have available as there is lots of discussion going on about the use of resources.  

Results of the vote to move to a second reading, 38 yes, 5 no, 1 abstention.  We are now at a second reading. 

Khodabandeh called the question, seconded by De Vries. De Vries agrees with the very eloquent statement as FBAC has made similar statements in the past.  

Speaker Stone noted that this means that there will not be any debate, and we need a 2/3 majority vote to pass this this request to call the question and end debate. 

Results of the vote to end the debate, 35, yes, 4 no and 5 abstained.  

We are now voting on the actual resolution.  Vote results, 41 yes, 1 no and 2 abstained. The resolution passes.  
c.
6/AS/12/FBAC BS in Health Science Program
Speaker Stone said that the reason that this is a first reading item is to maybe fix things.  She provided a little bit of background on this issue. The BS in Health Science Program has been proposed as a two- concentration program, one in UEE and one in stateside.  This has been thru UEPC and approved by UEPC, and now it needs Senate approval. But before the Senate could weigh in it, it had to go to FBAC for the budget implications. FBAC doesn’t find that at this time they can offer a stateside program. Although, FBAC does not have the authority to propose programs. This should be a discussion item so that UEPC can come back with a resolution.  Speaker Stone apologized for the confusion.  
6/AS/12/FBAC Bachelor of Science in Health Science Program

Be it Resolved:  That the Academic Senate of the CSU, Stanislaus approve the Bachelor of Science in Health Science Program with a concentration in Leadership Administration, to be offered under a self-support system through University Extended Education.
Rationale:  The Bachelor of Science in Health Sciences Program was developed by the College of Health and Human Sciences to fill a demonstrated need in our region.  Increased educational requirements for many health professionals make a self-supported degree completion program attractive to hospital technicians and others in health-related fields; this program can attract working professionals who need the educational opportunity and can afford higher fees.  

Approved by FBAC on 4/4/12
Tan noted that the FBAC members have reviewed the proposed BS in Health Science program based on its resource issues, and concluded that the proposed program in its current form is not acceptable and that the academic senate should not approve the proposed program in its current form. 

The current proposed BS in Health Science program has 2 concentrations, one concentration called Health Leadership and Administration to be offered thru self-support (hereby called  "UEE-concentration") and the second concentration called Health Education and Advocacy to be offered thru state-support (hereby called  "state-support concentration"). The UEE-concentration is mainly targeted to practitioners who need a degree before they can sit for certification exams. The state-support concentration is targeted mainly to pre-nursing majors who cannot get into the nursing program (p. 23). 

On p. 23 of the program proposal, it is written that "The (state-support concentration) major will be located in a new Health Science department in the College of Human and Health Sciences."  FBAC members are concerned that when we are currently holistically reviewing programs, and looking to cut costs in Academic Affairs, that this is not the right time to approve in a new state-support program and set up a new department, as new programs and departments will be a drain on our limited university state-support resources.  

The budget numbers provided by UEE indicates that the "UEE-concentration" is likely to bring in a surplus. If there are 30 students in a cohort, the surplus is projected to be $113,332; if the cohort drops to 25 students, the surplus is only $61,373. The College of Business experiences restrictions on how this surplus can be used, and  FBAC is wary that state funds may be used to finance (e.g., thru the setting up of a new department to house) the concentration, Health Leadership and Administration.

In conclusion, FBAC members have reviewed the proposed BS in Health Science program based on its resource issues, and concluded that the proposed program in its current form of two concentrations is not acceptable, and FBAC recommends that the academic senate should not approve the proposed program in its current form of two concentrations. 
Foreman said that during the process it was presented to UEPC as two different but connected concentrations. The proposals were very thorough and they asked about the finances as they had the same concerns that Tan has articulated.  UEPC asked if the two programs could be separated and that was not an option as the proposers wanted to keep the concentrations together.  The majority of the committee agreed that UEPC looks at the merits of a program and that’s what they did.  If the Senate approves this proposal as it stands, we will be approving both the UEE and the stateside concentrations.  

Mayer asked why offer one concentration thru UEE and the other thru stateside?  What is the rationale to offer this program thru state-side. 

Mechelle Perea-Ryan noted that there are  two different concentrations.  The Leadership Administration concentration is run thru UEE and the second one is thru state side.  We can start the UEE one first and at a later time run the second concentration.  The students wouldn’t be taking the same classes as one is thru the UEE special sessions and the other would be offered stateside.  We are looking at two different groups of people taking these concentrations. 

Foreman said that the self-support program is a degree completion program for those working in hospitals and in the health industry due to changes in rules that requires bachelor degrees for working professionals.  It's not for traditional students.

The stateside concentration would be offered for the traditional student. Once we approve the BS in Health Science that’s the last opportunity for the Academic Senate to discuss either concentration.  The stateside program could be offed by the discretion of the department and the administration without oversight by shared governance.  There is an important juncture here where many folks are uncomfortable and are trying to find a way to handle this issue.  That’s why this is being brought to the Senate.  

O’Brien asked if we can table this to 2012/13 for  UEPC.  We have lots of moving parts right now, the College Reorganization committee, and Holistic Review of Academic Programs, and President Shirvani leaving for N. Dakota.  The question is if this is a good time to create a new program.  He knows how much blood, sweat and tears go into a proposal, but personally he doesn’t feel comfortable that will cost money while we are eliminating money. 

Filling is uncomfortable with the manner this package was submitted.  We should discuss a motion to refer this to the UEPC committee.  

Provost Strong thinks that a compromise would be if UEPC would work with the department to bring back the portion of the curriculum to be delivered by UEE. If it would improve the likelihood of passing the UEE portion, the Provost’s office could write a memo saying that they support that the stateside changes would be brought forward with the entire stateside approval process if that would be helpful.  He would support that. He thinks that we ought to bring the curriculum back because it is important. According to the business plan, there is a viable market for this program and we could solve some problems by delivering this. So he hopes that we are not throwing the baby out with the bathwater.

Peterson said that the resolution as stated sounds like it is asking the Senate to approve the BS in Health Science, yet Chair Tan is informing us that FBAC is recommending that the Senate not approve this new program.  The resources noted as needed mentions smart classrooms and it doesn’t sound like many resources are needed.  We can understand that the UEE resources are paid for. 

Perea-Ryan said that she will speak to that a little bit, and she has a few comments. The first is that it has been blood sweat and tears, as they started working on this in 2007 and somehow it got stopped last time at FBAC.  Some changes were made and they tried to respond to the concerns of the University mission and the community at large in putting this program together. She definitely would not like to see this stalled until the fall semester. They have the same concerns as the Senate, but they don’t want to have to start all over with this.  

Nagel noted a couple of things.  The proposal suggests placing this new program under nursing and identifies a college to administer the program that may or may not exist next year.  UEPC could bring back a resolution to approve only the UEE side of the program. Short of that there is the option of a motion by substitution which could achieve this.

Khodabandeh asked if there is any way that the stateside could be a debated issue. There are good reasons to have the UEE side.  He thinks that the UEE program has merit, and when they discussed this in UEPC they saw it as something that students would benefit from.  If there are issues about the stateside portion we should have that conversation. From a student perspective, both concentrations are very valuable as these are things that students can benefit from.  He doesn’t  know if we can separate them. 

Gerson noted that she recalls meeting with Nursing in 2007, and it’s very disappointing that what we can afford is the UEE portion when the students really need is the stateside.  She’s curious what the impact to the student body will have when the students pay more for the UEE portion.  The timing is very poor, but she would like to see both programs on the books as they both are very valuable, but this may not be the time.  

Khodabandeh agrees that the impacted nursing program doesn’t help students get into the pre-health field.

Regalado asked an informational question.  Nagel suggested “Substitution” what does that mean?

Speaker Stone said that what we are debating is O’Brien’s motion to refer this to UEPC. Nagel’s suggestion is how to help UEPC.  

Foreman is not sure what UEPC could do as the documentation would have to be withdrawn.  The only conversation on budgets is the one we are having right now.  Conversations about budgets will be left to administration and not the Senate. 

Sarraille said that we can refer it to UEPC and they can refer it back to SEC to come up with a compromise and put forth a resolution.  The problem with going forward with recommending this major that students want is that there’s a real possibility that there will be other things that students really want that will be taken away.  It’s important to find this out in advance and proceed carefully.

Perea-Ryan asked if the Senate can make a decision to move the program through only with the concentration that they agree on.
Foreman noted that the BS in Health Science Program has to be approved by the Senate.  If it is  approved by the Senate in the current form,  they are approving both the UEE and stateside.  We would need the proposers to withdraw the stateside concentration and allow just one to move forward and UEPC would have to re-approve it again.  

Lindsay is not a parliamentarian but it seems to him that UEPC approved the program, but they did not move a resolution to the Senate so it’s still with UEPC.  

Mechelle asked if it would have to come back for a new first reading.  Yes per Speaker Stone. 

Provost Strong recommends that the Nursing Department meet with UEPC and discuss these matters further.  When they come to an agreement, then UEPC can move it forward as appropriate.  

Tan thinks that UEPC should also talk to FBAC when the self-support program is ready.

Voting on referring it to UEPC, Results 37 yes, 1 no, 6 abstained.  Referred back to UEPC. 

9.
Discussion 

a.
College Reorganization Committee Phase II
O’Brien is representing Kenneth Schoenly.  He shared that many of the committee members are here but Schoenly has a lab now and asked him to present this information.  The following are the members of the College Reorganization Committee, Phase II.  

[image: image1.emf] We have been working on this for a very short time of 6 weeks and we met on a regular basis. The committee received data from the Provost’s Senior Budget Analyst Gary Torngren.  A survey went to faculty/students/staff and several forums were held in MSR-130.  Basically the recommendation is to eliminate COA and CHHS and move some of the departments around.  COA would move into CHSS.   Social Work would go into COE, and Psychology and Nursing would move into CNS.  

Speaker Stone said that according to the Reorganization Policy FBAC, GC and UEPC has to approve these changes.  

O’Brien thinks the University can realize $500K yearly savings.  

Nagel said that it seems strange to have Psychology go to CNS. 

O’Brien said that in the original Phase I committee had recommended 6 different ways to redo the college configurations.  The Phase II committee looked at the original report and the results of the surveys and open forums, and most people preferred this recommendation. Some may decide to change the name of their college.  

Nemeth said that they also took into account the position papers from the colleges and some of these choices were suggested in those papers. 

It is Provost Strong’s understanding that various departments in CHHS made a proposal that was accepted by the ad hoc College Reorganization committee, so this reflects the desires of the departments in CHHS. 

Khodabandeh said that when the committee discussed this, they discovered that the ASI wasn’t concerned with the importance of the college as much as they were concerned with the continued existence of their major.  

O’Brien said that in that regard, there were over 900 students and the vast majority wanted the status quo and no change.  They feared that reorganization might reorganize them out of existence.  Many students responded and took the time to fill in the qualitative comments.  

Mechelle Perea-Ryan said that when Nursing discussed this they thought this would be a true reorganization of the colleges, not just the enveloping other colleges.

Bolton said that it’s a very important point to make that one college is not absorbing another college, and it should not be viewed as they are taking over another college.  This is a reorganization of the college itself and everyone will be merging into one college.  

Baker said that before the current version we had 3 colleges and this would get us to 4 colleges. 

Sarraille noted that this is an approximate savings of $500K in a year. He’s wondering if there are any transitional costs.  

O’Brien said yes. On pg. 6 and 7 are the actual cost savings of $539K and there will be some reprogramming costs for PeopleSoft etc. so that’s how they came up with the $400K net savings.

Tan asked if there was any mention of what the money will be used for. 

O’Brien said that there was an announcement by Ken Schoenly that went out to the Department Chairs and that question did come up.  The question being that everyone assumed that these savings would benefit the Academic Affairs, and he’d like the Provost to confirm this.  

Provost Strong agreed.  Yes, absolutely it would stay in Academic Affairs and we would probably use it to offset the deficit.  

Regalado said that what we are doing right now can possibly be undone with a new president coming in. A president has the power to say yes or no.  

Strahm mentioned that on Monday CFA is hosting a lunch for faculty in the SDR from 11-1pm.  

10. 
Open Forum 

11.
Adjournment
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Present: 


Baker, Bice, Bettencourt, , Buhler-Scott, Burroughs, Colnic, Deaner, Drake, Espinoza, Filling, Foreman, Garcia, Gerson, Gomula, Gonzales, Grobner, Held, Khodabandeh, Lindsay, Manrique, Marshall, M. Mayer, McCulley, McGhee, Mulder, Nagel, O’Brien, Peterson, Petratos, Petrosky, Regalado, Silverman, Strahm, Stone, Strong, Tan, Vang, Wallace, Werling.  





Proxies: 


Mechelle Perea-Ryan for Judith Keswick. 





Excused:  


Coach Representative, Eric Broadwater.





Guest: 


Lauren Byerly, Reza Kamali,  Kathy Norman, Annie Hor, Kevin Nemeth, Dennis  Shimek,  James Tuedio, Daryl Moore, Robert Marino, Linda Nowak, Gabe Bolton, Ron Noble, Betsy Eudey and John Sarraille.  








Isabel Pierce Recording Secretary





Second Reading of 3/AS/12/UEPC Policy for Declaration of Major.  The resolution passed.





Second Reading of 4/AS/12/UEPC Mandatory Advising for Undeclared Students. The resolution passed. 





First Reading of 20/AS/11/UEPC CSU Stanislaus Policy for Suspension and Discontinuance of Academic Programs. Will return as a Second Reading Item. 





First Reading of 5/AS/12/FBAC Budget Priority Resolution (Sense of the Senate). Moved to a 2nd Reading and passed.  





First Reading of 6/AS/12/FBAC BS in Health Science Program. Discussed and returned to UEPC to prepare a new resolution to replace this one from FBAC.


______________________


Next Academic Senate Meeting: 


May 1, 2012 


2:00-4:00pm, JSRFDC Reference Room


























Minutes submitted by: 


Chris De Vries, Clerk 
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